
PEBBLECREEK QUILTERS 
Board Meeting October 4th, 2021 

 
Attendance:  Carole Schumacher, Jean Fry, Cynthia Schwartz, Sandy Crabtree, JoEllen 

Cruze, Patsy Wagner, George Wagner, Ronda Jones, Carol Moonan, Chris Booth, Donna 
Wisnowski, Roberta Penchina, Marka Locker, Debbie Arsenault, Linda Rowe, Hiromi 

Bashore 
 

President: Ronda called the meeting to order – silence phones, please.  She gave 
several reminders.    

 
Studio Keys may only be checked out for 24 hours. As a courtesy to the other Studio 

users, please allow at least a day or two before you recheck out the key. 
 

Building is now open until 4 pm Monday through Saturday (this is based on when the 

gallery is open so that makes the building open). 
 

Please be sure to clean room (tables, equipment anything that you have touched before 
you leave.  If possible, do not leave it for the last person in the room to clean the entire 

room.  ALSO BE SURE THAT EVERYTHING IS PUT AWAY AND THE CABINET DOORS ARE 
LOCKED. 

 
Vice President:  Marka will collect dues at October general meeting.   

 
Each year Robson has budgeted some monies for the clubs. We are looking at 2 

additional sewing machines possibly the Janome 3160 that the CAC would purchase for 
us.  Each would be $599 with tax.  Marka will write up a proposal for Robson and Ronda 

will submit.   
 

Holiday Luncheon:  Prices have gone up.  Chicken at $17, Pork at $18, Cobb Salad at 

$18.  Patsy moved and Marka seconded the motion that we will charge $18 and club will 
pay taxes and gratuities.  Marka will get information out and tickets can be purchased 

on line or at the next meeting.   
 

Secretary:  One note sent out and 11 tickets purchased for the Veterans Appreciation 
Day.   

 
Treasurer:  Checking has $6848, Longarm account has $10208.   

 
Publicity:  Linda reported she will do an article on the Zippy Strippy bags Community 

Sew day, and will do another article on the Opportunity Quilt, encouraging people to 
attend the Holiday Festival on Dec 4, where they can also purchase tickets.   

 
Community Service:  Zippy Strippy bag sew day was highly successful!  Many bags 

made by Beverly Kim in advance and 14 members participating.   

 
Oct 16 is next sew day for Hope Bags for New Life Center.  Making 50 bags is the goal.  

Suggested use of Jeans Needles for the sew day.  This will be the last community sew 



day for the year.   
 
Programs: Sandy asked who watched the Global Quilt Connection.  5 people at the 

meeting had.  Sandy would like input from others about which classes we would be most 

interested in.   

Quiltcom is coming to Phoenix this year, Feb 16-20, 2022.  

Rusty Barn will be in January at the Fairgrounds.    

Kelly Cline has a trunk show posted.  Ronda will send it out to the club members.   

 

Long Arm:  Roberta reported that 22 people have been certified this summer, thanks to 
help from Irene and Debbie A.  Reminder to long armers:  Clean bobbin area well, leave 

3-4 inches on each side, will create a check out sheet for the leaders, needles are 
titanium – do not automatically change the needles.  She will send out these and other 

reminders to certified members.   
 

Standing Committees: 
 
Veterans Day: Cynthia Schwartz meeting next week to finalize plans.  Linda Rowe will 

take over leadership next year.  Oct 22 is last date to sign up for the luncheon.  $20 for 

quilters, $25 for others.  

 

Opportunity Quilt will be set up in front of the fireplace in the foyer during the luncheon.  

Up at 10:30, until 3:00 when the program in the theatre is over.  Helen Phillips will set 

up and start selling.   

 

Oct 15 and 16 we will sell tickets at 35th Ave.  All spaces are filled.   

Holiday Fest will also sell tickets.  About 600 tickets remaining.  We will order 500 more 

tickets.   

 

JoEllen needs more holiday items for the window during the Holiday Fest.   

 

Nominating Committee:  Donna reported the slate to be presented Monday night.  The 

ballot will be presented and the voting opens online right after the meeting.  Results will 

go  

President: Ronda Jones, Carole Schumacher,  Karen Bogadi 

VP:  Debbie Arsenault, Cheryl Skummer 

Secty:  Carol Moonan, Pam McWhorter 



Treas:  Carol Ondrake, Darlene Helker 

Educ:  Julie Baird, Mai Nacht 

Publicity:  Linda Rowe, Jonnie Chandler 

Community Service:  Mary Hill 

 

 
New Business:  

 
1. CAC Council is still meeting and working on more space possibilities for the future. 

All clubs would like more space.  Results are still unknown but they are asking for 
input now.    

 
2. Holiday Fest held on Saturday December 4th - 9-4 pm – sewing room will be closed 

to quilters on Friday Dec 3rd Saturday Dec 4th and Sunday Dec 5th.  If you want to 
sell something during this fest, you need to become a consignor.  See the gallery 

for information.  We will be selling opportunity tickets for the quilt. 

   
Adjournment: 

Patsy moved and George seconded the motion that we adjourn the meeting.  All were in 
favor and the meeting was adjourned at 10:10am.   

 
 

PebbleCreek Quilters  

Oct-11-2021 General Meeting 

Attendance:  73 

President:  Ronda called the Meeting to Order at 7 pm.  She reminded everyone to 

silence their phones.   

Guests:  Cheryl Scummer introduced Suzanne Elam who just moved here from CA, 

Carole Schumacher introduced her sister Suzanne, New member Mary Matelich. 

The September General Meeting Minutes stand as posted. 

Announcements – Studio keys may only be checked out for 24 hours at a time.  

Welcome to all who have returned back from being away for the summer 

All information concerning financials, meeting minutes and all things PCQ are located on 

the website.  Please take time to browse.  If you have any concern, please do not 

hesitate to see Ronda after the meeting. 

Vice President:  Marka will continue to collect dues for next year and payment for the 

Holiday luncheon.  She has discount cards for Mulqueens and Bob’s Variety 

Community Service: Sew Day this Saturday at 9:30 to make Hope Bags.   

Programs: Sandy reported Nov 3 is the One Block Wonder class.   



Sandy will teach a “Call Me” bag to hold a cell phone, date still TBD.   

Linda Shaver will do a Snap Bag Class 

Debbie Arsenault will do a Ricky Tims project 

Oct 22 will be the Color Wheel Class with Linda Shaver 

Long Arm:  Roberta said all reminders are out on email.  

  

Social:  Chris reported that the 3rd Tuesday of the month will be a visit and sew time at 

the room.  Muffins will be provided, come to meet new people starting at 9am.   

 

New Business: 

1.  We will have two new Janome machines approximately the end of October.  The 

board will make a decision as to what to do with the Husquvarna’s.  These are 

from the CAC.   

2.  CAC Report:  A committee is working on building expansion.  Most clubs are 

asking for more space for meetings, projects and storage.  It will take time for this 

to happen, but they are working on it.   

 

3.  Nominating Committee reported by Chris Booth and Donna Wisnowski.  Voting 

opens tomorrow and closes on Friday Nov 5.  Winners will be announced at the 

November meeting.  George Wagner moved and Linda Rowe seconded the motion 

to accept this slate of officers.   

President: Ronda Jones, Carole Schumacher, Karen Bogadi 

VP:  Debbie Arsenault, Cheryl Skummer 

Secretary:  Carol Moonan, Pam McWhorter 

Treasurer:  Carol Ondrake, Darlene Helker 

Education:  Julie Baird, Mai Nacht 

Publicity:  Linda Rowe, Jonnie Chandler 

Community Service:  Mary Hill – Mary has been working with Patsy, so has been trained 

this past year.  

 

4.  Cynthia Schwartz reported the cut off for the Veterans Appreciation luncheon is 

Oct 22.  Sign up on the website.  George recognized Cynthia as raising many 

funds for the luncheon, to support the Vets.   

 

5.  The next General Meeting will be November 8th  at the Eagles Nest Ballroom. 



 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:26, motion made by George Wagner, seconded by 

Linda Rowe.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Moonan 

 

Show and Tell commenced.   

 


